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CITY OF SAN BRUNO

DATE: August 23, 2022

TO: Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council

FROM: Jovan Grogan, City Manager

PREPARED BY: Jennifer Dianos, Assistant to the City Manager

SUBJECT: Receive Written Update on the City’s Response Efforts to COVID-19

BACKGROUND: This report is to provide an update on the City’s response efforts to COVID-
19, while the Emergency Operations Center (EOC) is activated. The information provided in this 
report is as of the time it was produced and may be subject to change.

DISCUSSION: San Mateo County Health provides regular COVID-19 data dashboards through 
their website, smchealth.org. San Mateo County Health reports as of August 5, 2022, there 
were a total of 780 cases within the last 30 days in the City of San Bruno; and as of August 1, 
2022, approximately 93.8% of San Bruno residents are vaccinated. Additional statistics are 
attached to this report. 

The San Bruno Emergency Operations Center (EOC) continues to review City services and 
modifications.  Most recently, there was one operational update regarding mask wearing at the 
San Bruno Senior Center.  Masks were required while attending senior programming at the 
Center, however that requirement was downgraded to highly encouraged effective August 15, 
2022. This change makes masks highly encouraged when visiting ALL City facilities.  There are 
no other operational modifications to report to the City Council.

While transmission of COVID-19 remains high in San Mateo County, residents are encouraged 
to remain vigilant in taking precautions to prevent the spread of COVID-19.

FISCAL IMPACT: Since the declaration of emergency in March of 2020, the City of San Bruno 
has recorded the emergency expenditure of $200,120 out of the City’s emergency reserve funds 
for COVID related operations. In total, the City has recorded a total COVID related expenditure 
of $2.08 million including facilities enhancement projects (i.e. keyless entry system to City Hall), 
COVID-19 personal protective equipment (PPE) supplies, and initial response and adaptation to 
remote programming/services.

There are no additional expenditures to report for the specific period of this report. 

ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT: There is no environmental impact. The action is not a project 
subject to CEQA.  City Council’s action is not considered a “Project” per CEQA Guidelines and 
therefore no further environmental analysis is required.

https://www.smchealth.org/
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RECOMMENDATION: Receive Written Update on the City’s Response Efforts to COVID-19

ALTERNATIVES: The City of San Bruno’s Emergency Operations Center remains activated 
and there are no alternatives proposed at this time.

ATTACHMENTS: 1. San Mateo County Health Department COVID-19 Data Dashboard 


